TOWN OF KEARNY REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

A REGULAR MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF KEARNY, ARIZONA, AT THE KEARNY TOWN HALL LOCATED AT 912-C TILBURY DRIVE ON MONDAY, OCTOBER 15, 2018, AT 7:30 P.M.

COUNCILMEMBERS PRESENT

Mayor
Vice Mayor
Councilmember
Councilmember
Councilmember
Councilmember

Debra Sommers
Daniel Radcliffe
Rose Bradford
Rudy Flores
Nancy Hinojos
Samantha Misita
Sheila Stephenson

TOWN STAFF PRESENT

Town Manager
Town Clerk
Town Attorney
Town Police Chi

Councilmember

Anna Flores
Cathy Woolery
Steve Cooper (Telephonically)

Town Police Chief Wallace Kenney

VISITORS PRESENT

Amanda Kenney

CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Sommers called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

INVOCATION

Pastor David Wade of the Lighthouse Assembly of God Church delivered the invocation.

ROLL CALL

Mayor Sommers requested Town Clerk, Cathy Woolery, to call the roll. Quorum was present.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Motion by Councilmember Stephenson, second by Councilmember Bradford to approve the September 17, 2018 Regular Meeting minutes as presented. Vote - Mayor Sommers, Vice Mayor Radcliffe, Councilmember Bradford, Councilmember Flores, Councilmember Hinojos, Councilmember Misita, and Councilmember Stephenson all voted in favor. MOTION PASSED.

CALL TO THE PUBLIC

No persons addressed the Council.

COPPER BASIN CHAMBER OF COMMERCE REQUEST

Town Manager Anna Flores explained the Great Pumpkin and Trunk of Treat is scheduled for Saturday, October 27, 2018, from 4:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. Copper Basin. The Chamber of Commerce is asking for permission to have Alden Road closed from the Crosswalk of the old Bank of the West building to the end of the Kearny Health Mart building for the Great Pumpkin/Trunk of Treat activity. They will not be blocking the entrance to Norm's. They request the road be closed at noon till 10:00 p.m. It is recommended the Council approve the road closures with the understanding they could change. All

Regular Meeting Page 3 October 15, 2018

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

Town Manager Anna Flores announced CenturyLink will be doing some work in front of the General Kearny Inn. She has the Town of Kearny Right-of-Way Encroachment Permit and also the Town of Kearny maps as to what they are going to do. This has been signed and returned. The second item presented is a letter of support for funding a grant to plant vegetation after the salt cedar is removed down by the river. It was due on Friday at 5:00 p.m. on October 12th, so the Mayor and she created a letter very quickly. She wanted the Council to be aware of what they did and to have a copy of the letter, the email, and a copy of the grant. Also, Town Manager Anna Flores expressed at the last meeting Mr. Michael Dinwiddie wanted it to be known that the main people who help with the food bank are Bernie Zornacki, Joe Martinez, and Joey Romero. She wanted to share that with the Council and audience to give credit where credit is due. Councilmember Misita asked if the Town issues permits. Town Manager Anna Flores explained we do, and with Southwest Gas the Town was never informed so there were problems after. She said this way CenturyLink will do things correctly. Councilmember Bradford asked about the DES building plans for the Town. Town Manager Anna Flores explained that Osselaer is not responding. Mayor Sommers also stated they are not responding, and she believed they said they are not interested in selling the land. Town Manager Anna Flores confirmed they are not. Councilmember Misita asked if there is a way to enforce paving of the parking lots. Town Manager Anna Flores stated she will talk with the Town Attorney.

REPORTS

Mayor Sommers asked if there was any discussion on the reports. No discussion.

Motion by Vice Mayor Radcliffe, second by Councilmember Stephenson to accept the reports. Vote - Mayor Sommers, Vice Mayor Radcliffe, Councilmember Bradford, Councilmember Flores, Councilmember Hinojos, Councilmember Misita, and Councilmember Stephenson all voted in favor. MOTION PASSED.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion by Vice Mayor Radcliffe, second by Councilmember Flores to adjourn. Vote - Mayor Sommers, Vice Mayor Radcliffe, Councilmember Bradford, Councilmember Flores, Councilmember Hinojos, Councilmember Misita, and Councilmember Stephenson all voted in favor. MOTION PASSED. Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Debra Sommers, Mayor

Anna Flores, Town Manager

ATTEST:

Cathy Woolery, Town Clerk